



## Notes

**Meeting:** Bodmin Community Network Panel Meeting

**Date:** Wednesday 8<sup>th</sup> January 2020

**Time:** 6.30pm-9.00pm

**Location:** Room 2, Chy Trevail, Bodmin

Present	Title/Representing
Councillor Jane Dent (Chair)	Lanivet Parish Council
Pat Rogerson CC	Cornwall Councillor – Bodmin St Leonard
Leigh Frost	Cornwall Councillor - Bodmin St Petroc
Danny Batten	Lanivet Parish Council
Sarah Knight	Lanhydrock Parish Council
Janet Shearer	Withiel Parish Council
Paul Jackson	Helland Parish Council
James Honeywill	Devon & Cornwall Police
Martin Lyall	Bodmin Jail
Helen Peerless	Together for Families, Cornwall Council
Paul Renowden	Together for Families, Cornwall Council
Sarah Sims	Community Link Officer (Bodmin), CC
Tina McGrath	Community Link Officer (Camelford), CC
<b>Apologies for absence:</b> Chris Batters CC, Jacquie Gammon CC,	

## Notes:

Item	Key/Action Points	Log No. (Action by)
1.	Health and Safety Information The health & safety arrangements for the meeting were explained.	

2.	<p><b>Introductions and Apologies</b> The Chair welcomed everyone and representatives were invited to introduce themselves.</p>	
3.	<p><b>Police Update</b></p> <p>Copies of report circulated. A new monthly community policing newsletter is being designed and rolled out across Bodmin and Wadebridge. Newsletter will be emailed to all local councils. PCSO Debbie Smith is moving to Saltash and being replaced By PCSO Tom Cornwell.</p> <p>Cllr Rogerson asked for a thank you letter to be sent to Debbie on behalf of the panel</p>	<p>JH</p> <p>SS</p>
4.	<p><b>Bodmin Jail update</b></p> <p>There was a presentation and discussion regarding the new development for Bodmin Jail by Martin Lyall the general manager. The attraction is due to be open in May 2020 and the hotel in November 2020.</p> <p><u>Questions, Comments and Answers</u> There was a discussion on projected numbers of visitors and concerns were raised regarding the infrastructure that is needed to cope with the increase in visitors.</p>	
5.	<p><b>Education – Future School Places/School Provision</b> Presentation attached</p> <p><u>Questions, Comments and Answers</u></p> <p>There was a discussion on the increased demand for school places in particular secondary school places.</p> <p>There will be an announcement in the Spring on the provider for the new special school being built in Cardinham. A discussion was held on the design of the school and on allocation of places.</p> <p>There was a request by the presenters for any information regarding demand for early year’s places. SS will talk to HP on how local councils can feed this information in.</p>	<p>SS/HP</p>

6.	<p><b>Highways Scheme</b></p> <p>SS gave an update on the highways scheme and will circulate the monthly report.</p> <p>The costs have increased for Withiel passing bay, a voting email was sent round and supported.</p>	SS
	<p>Will start to look at EOI for Year 3 in April.</p> <p>There was a discussion on safety concerns on Helland Bridge and a separate meeting has been held to discuss this, and SS will follow up on the actions and arrange a follow up meeting</p> <p>There were concerns raised at the meeting about the inaccuracies in the estimates and that most schemes were coming in higher than budgeted for. SS/JD to write to Rachel Tatlow to raise these concerns on behalf of the panel.</p> <p>Concerns were also raised about the ongoing highways concerns and a request was made for the next panel meeting to have a single focus on highways and transport links. Nigel Blacker and Cllr Geoff Brown, the portfolio holder to be invited to attend.</p>	SS SS/JD SS
6.	<p><b>Notes of last Panel Meeting (9 October 2019)</b></p> <p>Not agreed due to the meeting over running</p>	
7.	<p><b>Strengthening Community Networks – Update</b></p>	
8.	<p><b>Cornwall Councillor Updates</b></p> <p>Cllr Rogerson – parking issue on Berrycombe road – meeting with parking enforcement has resulted in exploring a no waiting zone on the area of the low speed environment.</p> <p>There will be a 2-3 day community event to look at what the public want for the redevelopment of Dennison Road area.</p> <p>Cllr Frost – Bodmin Climate Action Plan is progressing, an open consultation date is being arranged for February.</p> <p>Beacon Wood – have requested that the management plan to be extended to include the Forest for Cornwall.</p> <p>CGR – recommendations have been agreed, no change for this network area.</p> <p>BTC cemetery is filling up Cllr Frost/SS have worked incredibly hard to find some land for extension.</p>	

	<b>The meeting finished at 9:10pm</b>	
<b>Next meeting:</b> Date: 8 <sup>th</sup> April, 2020 Venue: Room 2, Chy Tревail Theme(s) Transport and Tour of Britain		
<b>Contact Officers:</b>		

If you have any queries about the Community Network Panel, please contact:			
<b>Name</b>	<b>Role</b>	<b>Telephone</b>	<b>Email</b>
Sarah Sims	Community Link Officer	07968 893184	<a href="mailto:ssims@cornwall.gov.uk">ssims@cornwall.gov.uk</a>
<b>Website:</b> <a href="#">Bodmin Community Network</a>			
<b>Notes published: 23.1.20</b>			